Hamden physician dedicated to aiding orphans worldwide
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Dr. Margaret Chustecki founded the Aid for Orphans Relief Foundation in 2010 after she learned that orphans in her native Poland lacked sufficient medicine and nutritional supplements to ensure a healthy life. The group helps children in orphanages around the world and in the U.S.

HAMDEN – When Margaret Chustecki learned that children in orphanages in her native Poland were without medicine and vitamins she decided to do something about it.

Chustecki, a physician who practices internal medicine as part of the Internal Medicine of Greater New Haven group on Whitney Avenue, founded the Aid for Orphans Relief Foundation in 2010. Since then, in addition to helping children in Poland, the group has also benefitted children in Africa, Eastern Europe, the Appalachia region of Kentucky and Boys and Girls Village in Milford.

“When I saw the orphanages I didn’t know about the lack of support from the government in Poland,” Chustecki said. “What they were getting was not enough to make children have a healthy life.”

Chustecki recalls a child in Poland who was stricken with cystic fibrosis and needed a medication that carried a hefty price tag: between $16,000 and $18,000 for a six-month supply.

“We were able to get it for her,” Chustecki said. She added that the girl’s story had a happy ending when she was later adopted and moved to the U.S.

Chustecki explained that most of the products the group sends are either products that would otherwise go unused or those that can be purchased at little cost.

“We try to understand what they need and what would be useful,” Chustecki said. “We want to be sure it isn’t wasted.”

Last year the group shipped $325,000 worth of medical supplies, vitamins, hygiene and wellness supplies and vaccinations to children throughout the world. So far this year, they’ve shipped $500,000 worth and are still going strong.

About 18 months ago Chustecki hired Carol Robbins to help build a board of directors and to recruit and organize volunteers.

“I also do fundraising,” Robbins said. “Lots of fundraising.” Continued...
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· See Full Story
On a recent afternoon Chustecki and Robbins are in Chustecki’s conference room. They are busy brainstorming networking opportunities. Boxes of supplies waiting to be packed line one wall. Other boxes, packed and sealed and ready to be shipped, are neatly stacked in a corner.

“Some supplies come from the manufacturers, some come from distributors,” Chustecki said. “Sometimes we get things from over-production, sometimes they have short expiration dates.”

Donations are always welcome and can be made through www.aidorphansrelief.org.
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